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Report to Scrutiny Board
	Name of Scrutiny Board

	Place

	Meeting Date


	26th April 2018

	Subject


	Traffic Proposals in NW Central Halifax

	Wards Affected


	All

	Report of


	Scrutiny Support Officer

	Type of Item

(please tick( )
	Review existing policy
	

	
	Development of new policy
	

	
	Performance management (inc. financial)
	

	
	Briefing (inc. potential areas for scrutiny)
	

	
	Statutory consultation
	

	
	Council request
	

	
	Cabinet request
	

	
	Member request for scrutiny 
	√


	Why is it coming here?

	Member request for scrutiny



	What are the key points?

	This is an item to consider current proposals for the redesign of road layouts in the north west part of central Halifax, possible impacts on local businesses and alternative models.
Officers will make a presentation at the meeting.




	Possible courses of action

	Scrutiny may wish to make recommendations to Cabinet



	Contact Officer

	Steve Barnbrook, Scrutiny Support Officer  01422 393252
Steve.barnbrook@calderdale.gov.uk




	Should this report be exempt?

	No



Report to Scrutiny Board
1.  Background

In July 2017, this Scrutiny Board received a presentation on The West Yorkshire Plus Transport Fund (WY+TF) A629 Phase 2 proposals for Halifax Town Centre. The £1 Billion WY+TF was created to specifically increase housing, employment and economic good growth across the West Yorkshire region and York.  Calderdale has secured 15% of the fund value (for 8% of the population) to deliver 4 phased schemes within the Borough.  Calderdale Council has worked in partnership with stakeholders to secure the necessary funding to take the proposals for Halifax Town Centre from concept ideas through to detailed design.

Phase 2 of the fund is to deliver improvements by 2021 to the Halifax Town Centre by upgrading its eastern corridor and Northern Gateway and enhancing the Southern and Western Gateways.  

2. Main issues for Scrutiny

Members wish to scrutinise in more detail the proposals for the north west central Halifax element of the proposals, which is the Bull Green vicinity, because they have concerns that there may be a detrimental impact on local businesses due to the reduced number of parking spaces in the area. 
Members are also interested in considering options which have been used in parts of the world, such as shared space schemes.

One of the local stores, Harveys, has undertaken a survey of their customers about their route into town etc. This is attached as Appendix 1 to this report.
3. Further action and timescales

To be determined by the Board
4. Appendices

Harvey’s Car Parking Survey
5. Documents available for inspection at

Halifax Town Hall, Crossley Street, Halifax, HX1 1UJ
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